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Tetcott and Luffincott Parish Council Meeting
3rd November 2021
7:30pm, The Arscott Hall, Tetcott

Chair: Cllr. Mike GREENAWAY
Present: Cllr. Tina BARRIBALL, Cllr. Jonathon BRITTON, Cllr. Sylvia DART, Cllr. Jonathan PEARCE, Cllr. Terry ROOKE, Cllr. Barry STEARMAN, Cllr. Nick WONNACOTT 
Clerk: Kay NAPIER
Apologies: Cllr. Merv CHUBB, PCSO Mark JAMES, Cllr. Tom MERRITT, Cllr. James MORRISH (Holsworthy Rural), Cllr. Peter WATSON (TDC)

1. Minutes of last meeting – 5th October 2021.
TR proposed the minutes correct, unanimously seconded and signed.

2. Finance Report
Previous Clerk Julie Smith still has control of Bank Accounts, KN unable to access independently at present but is in the process of changing authority. Julie had sent a Bankline statement to KN on 27/10/21. KN reported that little had changed since the last report but had not brought the printout to the meeting.
Current Account Balance as of 27/10/21	£2993.38
Reserve Account Balance as of 27/10/21	£881.01

3. Clerk’s Printer
MG raised the point that KN is in need of a printer and perhaps the council could provide one. There was a small discussion on this. MG suggested KN look into the costs of a printer, with particular focus on how much printer ink would cost. JB agreed this would be a good idea. KN to look into costs and email round.

4. Play Equipment Update
· MG reported that there is an issue regarding planning permission so cannot continue as planned. As the Parish does not own the ground, planning permission is needed. Sir William (whose land it is) is in favour of the development so there shouldn’t be an issue, it is just a formality to go through, which will add additional time. An application is ‘in’ at present.
· TR stated that initially we did not need to pay a deposit, but the equipment we wanted (Romping Cottage and set of swings) was purchased by someone else in the meantime so another of the same sort has needed to be ordered. This is at a deposit of £3,000 – which is 25% of the cost. For this cost, it would be released to us and delivered to Tetcott on a pallet. The remaining 75% would be paid on completion of the project. 
· MG said once delivered, the equipment would need to be stored until ready to install. SD and JB both offered to see if shed space would be available.
· MG proposed to ask the Parish Hall for their £3,000 contribution to cover the deposit. Unanimously agreed. NW said sooner rather than later. 
· There was some concern over whether this would need to be subject to planning permission, but the item is already on order so we need to cover the deposit.
Action KN – Write to Pete Watson to request £3,000 to cover agreed deposit.
· JB asked would the prices still be the same. TR reported that the installation cost would increase next year. Also, although the price of the equipment will be held, the grass mat surfacing is being bought in, so the cost is out of the hands of our supplier and may fluctuate. 
· Re: matting, NW asked whether it could be installed by ourselves to reduce cost. TR reported that it would need checking after to ensure safety. JB seemed to think it would be easy enough to install. TR stated that the money paid would include the inspection after.
· NW stated that as we are not quite sure of whether the prices of labour etc. would increase – perhaps we should ask for an additional £1,000 from Tetcott Fund as a contingency as we would not be able to request a ‘top up’ payment.
Proposed JB, Seconded SG.
Grant amended to £13,000 with a hope to cover potential price increase, and repay anything not used back to the grant.
· KN stated that James Morrish had offered £300-£400 as he had this money left from his locality budget. It was agreed that KN ask Cllr. Morrish for some money towards fencing. Action KN

5. Planning Applications
Two applications had been received, 1/1061/2021/FUL and 1/1177/2021/FUL. These were discussed.

6. Rural Police report
While the report received 03/11/21 stated there has been no recent reports of crime in Tetcott or Luffincott, there has been a report of Deer Poaching in the neighbouring parish of Clawton.
Landowners and managers are encouraged to, where possible, secure gates, don’t accept game from non-reputable sources, consider the use of electric surveillance and if you see or are aware of poachers on any land to notify police using 999.

7. Rough Sleepers
The Clerk has been asked to provide an annual count of the number of rough sleepers in the area. No councillors aware of any rough sleepers in the parish. KN to report accordingly.

AOB

8. Snow Wardens
NW has the gritter, agreed there was sufficient grit. NW and SD (and husband MD) are wardens.

9. Remembrance Sunday
KN asked whether the Parish Council laid a wreath. The answer was not at present but maybe we could. An email went round the councillors late October and the response was we would purchase a wreath at £17.99 plus postage. Message to read: Never Forgotten. From the People of Tetcott. MG requested to lay the wreath. Council Members welcome to attend. 10:50am, Tetcott War Memorial, 14th November. Wreath left with MG.

10. Defibrillator 
KN reported that her predecessor Julie previously checked the Defibrillator weekly. Council agreed that KN does not need to come in specially to check. It was thought that the caretaker of Arscott Hall Colin checks. MG to check with Colin that he does this/is happy to do this.
NW said the council were supposed to be trained to use the Defibrillator, but there has never been a training session. KN to ask Duchy Defibrillators if training is available for the council and wider parish.

11. Emails and GDPR
Council present happy for their email addresses to be shared among councillors so using the BCC function in inter-council emails not necessary.

12. Christmas Tree
TR to sort. George Merritt still has the wheel. Decorations should have been kept from last year. Updates on this to be discussed by email.

13. Queen’s Jubilee 2022
Agreed to have a party in The Wilderness 4th June 2022.
Also, parish would like to participate in the chain of beacons, possibly at the layby near Belland Farm. KN to look into what is involved in the beacon. Further details to be discussed at next meeting.

14. Vacancy left by Cllr. Angrove
There have been no applications so wish to Co-Opt Jacob Woodhouse. Proposed by TR, Seconded by BS. MG to speak to Jacob Woodhouse.

15. Intention to Stand Down 
Tom Merritt has expressed a wish to stand down in March. 

16. Date of Next Meeting
TBC.

Meeting closed 20:27





Chairman: …………………………………………………………….		Date: …………………………………

Minutes prepared by Kay Napier 04/11/2021


ADDENDUM: Further to the meeting, KN contacted Pete Watson of Tetcott Parish Hall who confirmed the matter of their £3,000 funding would be discussed at their Feb 2022 meeting. 
Additionally, TR informed the Council that the £3,000 as approved at the meeting would include a payment of £600 VAT, making a total of £3,600.
As funds were verbally agreed to be provided and the total was higher, an email was sent to request the Councillors to confirm whether or not they were happy for the figure to now be £3,600 higher, AND paid from the Tetcott Fund grant amount instead. 
Email sent 9th November 2021
Replies of YES to both received from TR, MG, TB, NW, SD, MC, JP and JB. 
Payment £3,600 sent 10/11/21, Payment Order delayed and sent 11/11/21. Delivery address – JB’s home.
Remaining balance to be paid on completion.					KN 11/11/21
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